
William D. Wallace 

wwallace@crowell.com 
(202) 624-2807 

Ms. Marlene H. Dortch 
Secretary A u ~  - a 2004 
Federal Communications Commission C0#*OH 

445 Twelfth Street, SW QFf.-- ,a*m&m** 
g6QEIuL coWWanorn 

Washington, DC 20554 

RE: ‘V-Band” Application of Globalstar, L.P. 
SAT-LOA- 19970926-00 128 

Dear Ms. Dortch: 

This letter is written on behalf of Globalstar, L.P. (“GLP), to inform the 
Commission that GLP has decided not to  pursue processing of the above-referenced 
application. & Public Notice, DA 04-234 (released Jan. 29, 2004). 

Specifically, GLP does not plan to use this application to pursue 
authorization for the specified 48.2-49.2 GHz and 37.5-38.5 GHz frequencies. GLP 
is also not pursuing use of the Telemetry and Command frequencies that were 
requested for use with the V-band satellite constellation. 

The above-referenced application also requested authority to operate the 
proposed V-band satellites in conjunction with the 1610-1626S2483.5-2500 MHz 
band frequencies associated with the Above 1 GHz MSS service and the 1990- 
2025/2165-2200 MHz band frequencies, plus 1980-1990 MHz and 2160-2165 MHz 
where available, associated with the 2 GHz MSS service. These augmentations of 
the proposed V-band system also requested feeder link frequencies at 5150-5250 
MHz and 15 GHz or 19 GHz for the uplink and 6875-7055 MHz and/or 6700-6875 
MHz for the downlink. 

GLP does not plan to use the above-referenced application to pursue space 
station authorizations using the Above 1 GHz MSS and 2 GHz MSS frequencies 
and associated feeder link frequencies. To the extent that these augmentation 
requests are deemed separate from the proposed V-band space station application, 
GLP is withdrawing these requests without prejudice to pursuing these frequencies 
in the context of other applications. 
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Should there be any questions, please communicate with the undersigned. 

Respectfully submitted, 
n 

Of Counsel: 

William F. Adler 
Vice President, Legal and 

Regulatory Affairs 
Globalstar, L.P. 
3200 Zanker Road 
San Jose, CA 95134 

William D. Wallace 

(408) 933-4401 

cc: Donald Abelson 
Thomas S. Tycz 
Andrea Kelley 
Jay Whaley 
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